
From: Eileen Willmott  
Sent: 13 November 2022 20:53 
To: Planning 
Subject: Eileen Willmott: on tree applications for Dartmouth Park. 12/11/22 
 
Dear Planners and Tree Officers,  
 
List 706. Mon 10th October 
No tree planning applications 
 
List 707. Mon 17th October 
No tree planning applications 
 
List 708. Mon 24th October  
No tree planning applications  
 
List 709.  Mon 31st October 
2022/4526/T.  5 Grove  Terrace 
This mature Chestnut is in terminal decline with a large rotten cavity at the 
crutch of the tree.  The owner has applied to crown reduce it in order to 
extend its life and make it structurally more safe and sound.  I do not object to 
this, but do not know how many years it will survive. 
 
The following four applications relate to the York Rise Estate. 
I was not able to obtain access to the rear garden Winfrede Paul House and 
could only view from Spencer Rise and the railway bridge. 
 
2022/4532/T. Newcomen House 
I do not object to the crown reduction of the Plum tree (No 960) 
 
2022/4533/T. Stephenson House 
No objection to crown reducing the three Magnolias (Nos 951, 1609 
and 1839). 
 
2022/4538/T. Brunel House 
No objection to the crown lifting of the Silver Birch in the car park at rear. 
 
2022/4539/T. Winifrede Paul House 
No objection to the overgrown Beech hedge reduction (Nos 1943, 1945, 1946 
and 1947). 



No objection to trimming the Yew (No 1616) if it is obstructing the footpath.  (I 
was unable to view it).   
No objection to the work on the Magnolia (No 1938) or the Laburnum (No 
1940). 
No objection to the felling of the Elder (No 1939) as it is in the middle of the 
Beech ‘hedge’.  
There is one large tree by the railway line which is covered in ivy. 
If this is the Wild Cherry, (No 1941) then no objection to severing the Ivy. 
 
There is also a conifer, at the rear of Brunel House by the railway line, and near 
to the children’s playground, which needs its ivy 
severed too. 
 
2022/4572/T. Heath View 
No objection to the proposed work on this Silver Birch tree. 
 
Thank you. 
Best wishes, 
Eileen 
 


